Mount Sinai Civic Association – General Meeting
September 8th 2008
Board Members Present   Deirdre Dubato, Dick Noonan, Vince Gentile, Ann Becker
Pledge: 8:05PM 
Treasurer:  Vince Gentile  

$12,975.49   Total in combined accounts ($11,838.01 in the Operating Account and $1,137.48 our Beautification Fund).
Correspondence:   
-  We received a number of Advisories from Suffolk County dealing with;

- Annual Costal Cleanup


- World Rabies Day


- School Open – Drive Carefully

-  We also received a Brookhaven Memo on the Town Sanctuary Program.

- We received a letter from Harbor Village on difficulties with receiving final sign off from a number of Brookhaven Departments which could cause serious harm and or delay to this project.    

Old Business:     Deirdre reported that our treasury would have been more depleted if we had been able to expend funds to fix the “Welcome to Mount Sinai” signs on 25A.     The initial looks at these signs indicate that there is damage to the signs themselves.      She is looking for a contractor to do the necessary repairs.
Deirdre gave a brief overview of Harbor Village.    She looked back at the history of this location from when it was part of the Davis Peach Farm.   She described the effort made by the Mount Sinai Civic to force the town and developers to modify their original plans to allow this property to be developed totally as housing which would have devastated our school district.   After a multi year court effort the entire area was split into a number of different developments each with a different slant.   
The Ranches was the first development to be built (starting in 2001).  This as a Condo with no age restrictions but marketed and geared to downsizing young seniors.   Next came the Hamlet with a golf course which is required to remain public along with a high class Condo featuring single family homes.   At about the same time Pulte developed both a senior project and a single family housing development.   Island Estates another single family housing development occupies the most southern segment of the old Peach Farm.    The last piece to be developed is the Assisted Care Facility (Harbor Village) which will serve the growing senior population of Long Island while not adding children to our space restricted School District.
Guest Speakers from Harbor Village;  Ann Kelly and Bob Caulfield.   

Ann described the concept of a “Life Care Facility”, using the three H’s (Housing, Hospitality and Health Care).    The housing would consist of very upscale apartments (eight different variations) ranging from a 750 sq. ft. one bedroom with an entrance fee of $416,000 to a 1640 sq. ft. two bedroom at $716,000 for one person.    A second person would have an additional fee of $35,000.    The entrance fee is 90% refundable if and when the agreement is terminated.  
The hospitality aspect would include one meal a day, transportation, a library, computer center, cocktail lounge/pub, indoor pool, spa putting green, 24 hour security programs, etc.   Animals are permitted.   Health Care would be the third leg of the facility.    Once accepted into the reservation program a person cannot be turned down if their health situation takes a downward turn.   When necessary the resident moves into a higher level of care with no additional fees.
In addition to the entrance fee a monthly service fee (based on the size of the unit selected ranges from $2,440 to $4,110/per month for one person.     A second person adds an additional $1,000/per month to this number.

This project is sponsored by Mather Hospital and is set up as a “Not For Profit” organization.   Life Care Facilities are heavily monitored and regulated by New York State.

The project is expected to break ground by the end of November 2008 and be ready for occupancy by June 2010.

Meeting adjoined at 9:45 PM.
